AUSTRAL AR CHUDRCH WOMIEN
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE

President: .Mrs Aileen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: Mrs Margaret Florence ARANA HILLS 4054
Treasurer: Mrs Joan Trudgian 24th February 1998

Dear -Friends

Greeting to members of your Unit from the National Executive.

“

I would 1ike to bring to your notice two matter from the February Minutes.

o We have received the name and address of the new SECRETARY for the
International Committee Fellowship of the Least Coin.
Ester Byu

C/- Women's Department
14 Pramuan Road
Bangkok 10500

Thailand

At the request of the South Australian Unit, that the National Executive

. -—reconsider-its decisien to-with-hold copy -of the-submission we-Rights cf~the
Child, National Executive has decided to sent a copy of the submission to
each State/Territory Unit. The National Executive ask that the submission is
not photocopied or discussed outside of their meeting.

X In the minutes you will notice that Ailsa Skippen is back in hospital. Ailsa
is to undergo further surgery on Thursday, as they try to clear the infection
in her Tungs. The National Executive ask that you remember Ailsa in your
prayers.

N\ .
Peace and grace

Margéret Florence
Secretary
National Executive



AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN

NATIONAL EXECUTIVE _ "
President: Mrs Aileen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: Mrs Margaret Florence ARANA HILLS 4054
Treasurer: Mrs Joan Trudgian 25th March 1998

Dear Friends

Greetings to you and your Unit members from the National Executive

FELLOWSHIP DAY ORDER OF SERVICE - you would have received the Order of Service
for Fellowship Day 1998. Included was the Order of Service to be used in
Nursing Homes. Winifred Kiek Scholarship Leaflet have also been posted.

WORLD COMMUNITY DAY SPECIAL PROJECT - National Executive has recommended that
the World Community Day Project for 1998 be KOREA CHURCH WOMEN UNITED -
COUNSELLING FOR MIGRANT WORKERS. National Executive thank the
State/Territory Units who submitted projects for consideration.

NATIONAL CONFERENCE - The National Conference will be held at Grace College,

Queensland University - Monday 27th September to Friday 1st October 1999.
More details at a later date. }

Grace and Peace

MARGARET FLORENCE

Secretary Australian Church Women
National Executive 3 L



AUSTRAL IAN CHURCH WOMEN
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE

\\}0

President: Aileen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: Margaret Florence Arana Hills 4054
Treasurer: Joan Trudgian 2nd May 1998

Dear Friends

Greeting form Australian Church Women National Executive.

There are a number of matters the National Executive wish to bring to your
attention - some from the minutes - some received by the National Executive
~ since our last meeting.

)

Fellowship of the Least Coin: Application for Fellowship of the Least Coin

s/ Grants should be with the FLC National Convenor before the next National
Executive meeting, 12th June, so that they can be processed and sent to the
International Committee by the end of June.

Winifred Kiek Scholar: Our 1998 Winifred Kiek Scholar, Milise Taipaliti met
with members of the Victorian Unit, at their April meeting. At the meeting
Milise gave a testimony-zbout-herself and the study she is undertaking this
year. A copy of the testimony is enclosed. National Executive suggest that
the testimoni‘?ﬁﬁﬂ?fﬁﬁ?ﬁ:gga—aﬂring the Fellowship Day Service, this-would

v provide more information about the Winifred Kiek Scholar and the study she is
undertaking this year.

Asian Church Women's Conference Enclosed is information from Lynette Green,
- ACWC National Representative re ACWC Assembly 14-20th November 1998. Please
) pass this information.on to your Unit. W A !

Ketwork Exchange of Women's Services: Australian Church Women National
Executive was represented at the Launch of N.E.W.S. in Sydney earlier this
year and have since become a member. As the N.E.W.S Newsletter is produced
each fortnight it is not possible to relate information to State/Territory
Units. National Executive suggest, if you are interested in receiving this
information that your State/Territory Unit become a member. Enclosed is a
copy of the form for membership.

JThe Association of Superannuation of Australia Limited. Heather Reid

represented Natjonal Executive at The Association of Superannuation of

Australia Limited Seminar held in Sydney last month. Enclosed is Heather's
= Report from the Seminar.

With regards

Margaret Florence
Secretary

National Executive.
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AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMIEN
NATIOMARL EXECUTEVE

- President: Ajleen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: Margaret Florence ‘AranaiHills 4054
Treasurer: Joan Trudgian - 23rd June 1998

Dear Friefids
Greeting from members of Australian Church Women National Executive.
Although we have a bright sunny day in Queensland today, there is a strong

south westerly wind blowing that is keeping the temperature down, the first
sign of winter.

1998 ACKC. SERVICE

Enclosed with the minutes is a copy of the 1998 ACWC Service to be used for
ACWC Day which is held in November. If you cannot hold a service Natiomal
Executive suggest that you might use part of the Service at your
State/Territory Unit meeting.

ACN_NENWS

Units to seat news from your Units for inclusion in the ACW News. 1 am
sure that there are many interest events happening in your State/Territory
Unit that would be of interest to the other Units.

With regards

Vi 5%7%“/#

Margaret Florence .
National Secretary



AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE

President: Aileen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: ‘Margaret Florence Arana Hills 4054
Treasurer: Joan Trudgian 24th July 1998

Dear Friends

Greetings to you and your State/Territory Unit from members of the National
Executive.

There is no financial statement with the minutes for this month as the
treasurer, Joan Trudgian has been away on holidays.

Enclosed with this mailing is the 1ist of correspondence from the June
minutes. My apologies for this not being included last month.

The National Executive has had a request for ACW Leaflets - we have updated
the ACW Teaflet, will have it retype and printed. If you would like a
number of leaflets or a Teaflet to photocopy please let me know.

I would like to thank State/ Territory Units for sending there Mission  — -

Statement. National Executive will consider a National Mission Statement
at the August meeting.

The FLC Convenor, Mollie Jean Hunt will be overseas form 28th July to

3rd. October, if your have any enquiries for FLC please contact the
National Secretary.

With regards

prosgat

- Margaret Florence

National Secretary



AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN
- NATIONAL EXECUTIVE

President: Aileen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: Margaret Florence Arana Hills 4054
Treasurer: Joan Trudgian 26th August 1998

Dear Friends

Greetings to you and your committee from the members of the National
Executive. This time last year Queensland was preparing for the National
Conference and the National Executive being based in Queensland. I am sure
the next twelve month will go just as quickly as we prepare for the 1999
National Conference and to pass the National Executive to South Australia.

ACWC ASSEMBLY

Enclosed with the minutes are two Newsletters prepared by Lynette Green
ACWC Delegate, for the delegates and observers who will be attending the
11th ACWC Assembly, ChiangMai Thailand, from the 14-19th November. We
congratulate the NSW Unit who has five members attending as observers, one
member a 36 yrs odd indigenous women. The letter re producing a video

for the Assembly has been sent by Lynette so I will not include it with
this posting.

The National Executive would 1ike to thank Lynette for all the work that

she has done preparing for the Assembly. Lynette has done a wonderful job,
at times under difficult personal circumstances.

ACW NEWS

The Tast ACW News will be produced Oct/Nov. please keep sending information
from your Unit/Territory for the ACW News.

R/ j;da//’

Margaret ?lorence
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AUSTRALIAN CHURCEH WOMEN
NATIONAL EXECUFEVE

President: Mrs Aileen Mortensen PO Box 113
Secretary: Mrs Margaret Florence Arana Hills 4054
Treasurer: Mrs Joan Trudgian 12th January 1999

Dear Friends

New Year Greetings to you and members of your State/Territory Unit. May it
be a very happy and fruitful year as we work together for Australian Church
Women.

‘National Executive will not be having a business meeting in January, instead
will have a full day working on preparation for the National Conference to
be held at Grace College, Brisbane, from Monday 27th September - Friday 1st
October 1999. Please make this known within you Unit. There will be no
National Minutes for January.

ASTAN CHURCH WOMEN'S CONFERENCE

Included in this mailing is the Report to National Executive, 11th Assembly
Asian-Church Women's Conferences;-Ghiang Maiy Thailand, prepared by-Lynette
Green, outgoing delegate to Asian Church Women's Conference. Barbara Lacy,
our new delegate has been elected to the Executive Committee of ACWC and
Lynette Green has been re-elected to the General Committee. We congratulate
both Barbara and Lynette.

FELLOWSHIP OF THE LEAST COIN

We have received from Esther Byu, Executive Secretary, ICFLC, information
about the death of Mrs Shanti Solomon, founder of the Fellowship of the

.Least Coin. We have copied the article "In Remembrance of Her" for your

Units information.

The Secretary of South‘Austra1iaq Unit has notified National Executive of
the death of Mrs Joy Smith a Past National President of Australian Church
Women 1974 -1975.

With regards

Margaret Florence
Secretary

Australian Church Women
National Executive.



AUSTRAL IAN CHURCH WOMEN
NATICONAL EXECUTIVE

President: Mrs Ajleen Mortensn PO Box 113
Secretary: Mrs Margaret Florence Arana Hills 4054
Treasurer: Mrs Joan Trudgian 23rd February 1999

Dear Friends

Greetings to you and members of your State/Territory Unit from the Mational
Executive. .

A number of matters to bring to your attention this month.

PRAYER REQUEST FOR OQUR PRAYER PARTNER PAKISTAN

National Executive asked that ALL Prayer Request for our Prayer Partner
Pakistan be direct to ACWC delegate Barbara Lacy. Please do not send them
to Pakistan from State/Territory Units.

FELLOWSHIP OF THE {EAST COIN

FLC Convenor - Mollie Jean Hunt has received an updated FLC Leaflet and is
having them printed. Could you Tet her know the NUMBER of leaflets vou
require.

ROUND TABLE CONFERENCE

Included with this mailing are the minutes from the Round Table Conferenca
attended by the Prasident Aileen, also the book Australia Women Warking
Together which details the groups that wers represented at the Conference.

NATIOMAL COMFERENCE :
Mational Executive is preparing the first Conference Circular, it will be
mailed in the next couple of wesks.

With regards

MARGARET FLORENCE
Secretary

National Executive



